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DATE: DECEMBER 21, 2022 

FROM: CHIEF TIM Q. JOHNSON 
DEPUTY SECRETARY - OPERATIONS 

TO: ALL STATE POLICE PERSONNEL 

SUBJECT: DIRECTIVE 2022-06 
MANDATORY ATTENDANCE OF OPERATIONAL BRIEFINGS 

 
This directive provides direction to commissioned personnel regarding the mandatory 
attendance of operational briefings for high-risk operations. 
 
All planned operations shall have an Operations Plan and an operational briefing. If 
another agency is running a planned multi-agency operation and fails to hold a briefing, 
an NMSP supervisor shall be notified. The NMSP supervisor, or designee, shall obtain 
all relevant information and ensure that all NMSP personnel receive an operational 
briefing.  
 
An NMSP supervisor has the authority to refuse NMSP involvement in an operation if 
any part of the operation violates NMSP policies, procedures, or directives.  
 
All personnel involved in the planned operation shall attend the operational briefing. Any 
personnel that do not attend the briefing for a planned operation shall not participate in 
the operation.  
 
Officers who respond to emergency situations shall be briefed with as much information 
as possible as they arrive at the scene.  


